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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300436194 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

ERCO GmbH 
BROCKHAUSER WEG 80-82, 58507 LÜDENSCHEID, GERMANY. 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

CLT PATENT & TRADEMARK (H.K.) LTD. 
UNIT 09, 34/F, OFFICE TOWER, CONVENTION PLAZA, NO.1 
HARBOUR ROAD, WANCHAI, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

09-06-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

14-10-2015 
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放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 6 
metal building materials; building ceilings of metal; louvered ceilings of metal; 
signboards of metal; road signs of metal. 
 
類別 Class 19 
non-metallic signs and road signs. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Maintenance of lighting engineering apparatus and installations for commercial and 
public structures such as office blocks, industrial buildings, airports, hotels, 
restaurants, shopping centres. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Software for lighting apparatus and installations, for apparatus to control lighters 
and for apparatus to regulate lighting; software for lighting apparatus and 
installations for use by engineers and architects; software for lighting engineering 
apparatus and installations; current drain rails, mechanical signs. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Planning (design) of lighting engineering installations; conducting of light 
calculations; computerized simulation of lighting situations; design of lighting 
engineering installations; creating software for data processing, in particular in the 
field of lighting engineering; all the aforegoing services relating to commercial and 
public structures such as office blocks, industrial buildings, airports, hotels, 
restaurants, shopping centres. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300522062 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA SONY COMPUTER ENTERTAINMENT (SONY 
COMPUTER ENTERTAINMENT INC.) 
1-7-1 Konan, Minato-ku, Tokyo, Japan 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

DEACONS 
5TH FLOOR, ALEXANDRA HOUSE, 18 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, HONG 
KONG 
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[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

43 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

01-11-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-09-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Audio-visual cables; Amplifiers; Automatic performance programs for electronic musical 
instruments; Battery chargers; Blank optical discs; Electric cables; Car adapters; 
Controllers especially designed for CD recorders; Controllers especially designed for 
DVD players; Controllers especially designed for DVD recorders; Controllers especially 
designed for DVD video recorders; Controllers especially designed for DVD-ROM players; 
Downloadable electronic publications; Digital still cameras; Displays; Electronic tags 
for electronic discernment; Optical scanners; FM transmitters; Global positioning 
system(GPS); Hard disc recorders; Hard disk drives ; Keyboards; Keyboards for use with 
video games with television for personal use only; Liquid crystal displays; Liquid 
crystal monitors; Loud speakers; Memory cards; Microphones; Modems; Mouses for 
computers; Optical disc players including controllers; Optical disc recorders including 
controllers; Optical fiber cables; Portable digital audio players; Programs for hand-
held games with liquid crystal displays; Receiving tuners for satellite television 
broadcasting; Receiving tuners for terrestrial digital broadcasting; Rechargeable 
batteries; Recorded Optical discs featuring computer programs; Remote controllers  for 
use with hand-held games with liquid crystal displays only; Remote controllers 
especially designed for CD players; Remote controllers especially designed for DVD 
players; Remote controllers for use with computers; Remote controllers for use with 
portable audio-visual players only; Remote controllers for use with portable digital 
audio players only; Remote controllers for use with video games with television for 
personal use only; Routers; Sound recorded compact discs; Sound recorded magnetic cards, 
sheets and tapes; Tuners for television receivers; Video recorded optical discs; Video 
recorded optical magnetic discs. 
 
類別 Class 14 
Alarm clocks; Automobile clocks; Candle extinguishers and candlesticks of precious 
metal; Clock and watch hands; Commemorative shields; Dials for clocks and watches; 
Earrings; Tie pins; Pendants; Brooches; Jewellery; Trinket rings; Bracelets; Flower 
vases and bowls of precious metal; Jewel cases of precious metal; Keyrings; Needle 
cases of precious metal; Nutcrackers of precious metal; Pepper pots of precious metal; 
Sugar bowls of precious metal; Salt shakers of precious metal; Egg cups of precious 
metal; Napkin holders of precious metal; Napkin rings of precious metal; Trays of 
precious metal; Toothpick holders of precious metal; Other parts and accessories of 
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clocks and watches; Pendulums; Pocket watches; Powder compacts of precious metal; 
Precious metals and their alloys; Purses and wallets of precious metal; Shoe ornaments 
of precious metal; Smokers' articles of precious metal; Stopwatches; Table clocks; 
Trophies; Unwrought and semi-wrought precious stones and their imitations; Wall clocks; 
Watch and clock cases; Watch and clock springs; Watch bands and straps; Watch chains; 
Watch glasses; Wrist watches; drinking cups, dishes, teapots, jugs of precious metal. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Addressing machines; Adhesive tapes for stationery or household purposes; Albums; 
Automatic stamp putting-on machines; Babies' diapers of paper; Baggage tags; Ball-point 
pens; Banners of paper; Blueprinting machines; Bookmarkers; Books; Calendars; Cards, 
stationary; Catalogues; Crayons; Decorators' paintbrushes; Diaries; Drawing boards, 
painters' article; Drawing instruments; Electric pencil sharpeners; Electric staplers 
for offices; Envelope sealing machines for offices; Envelopes; Felt writing pens; Flags 
of paper; Food wrapping plastic film for household purposes; Franking machines; Garbage 
bags of paper for household use; Garbage bags of plastics for household use; 
Geographical maps; Glass bowls for live goldfish; Indoor aquaria; Hand towels of paper; 
Handkerchiefs of paper; Hygienic paper; Inking ribbons; Instruction manuals; Magazines; 
Marking templates; Mechanical pencils; Memo pads containing adhesive on one side of the 
sheets for attachment to surfaces; Mimeographs; Newsletters; Newspapers; Note books; 
Paintings and their reproductions; Engravings; Pamphlets; Paper patterns; Paper 
shredders for office use; Paperboard boxes for industrial packaging; Pen cases; Pencils; 
Photograph stands; Photographs; Picture postcards; Pocket memorandum books; Printed 
lottery tickets other than toys; Printed timetables; Printers' reglets; Printing paper; 
Toilet paper; Filter paper; Postcard paper; Printing type; Relief duplicators; Rotary 
duplicators; Rubber erasers; Rulers for stationery and office use; Sealing wax; Seals, 
stationery; Sheet music; Sketchbooks; Song books; Specification manuals for video game 
programs; Stamp obliterating machines; Stands for pens and pencils; Stapling presses, 
non-electric; Stickers, stationary; Strategic manuals for video games; Table cloths of 
paper; Table napkins of paper; Tags containing adhesive on one side of the sheets for 
attachment to surfaces; Tailors' chalk; Towels of paper; Typewriters; Underlays for 
writing paper; Writing pads; adhesives for stationary or household purposes. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Backpacks; Boston bags; Business card cases; Canes; Card cases; Carry-on bags; Clothing 
for domestic pets; Day packs; Folding briefcases; Handbags; Handles of canes or 
walking-sticks; Industrial packaging containers of leather; Key cases; Metal bag 
fittings; Metal parts of canes and walking-sticks; Pouches and cases for cosmetics; 
Purse clasps; Riding saddle; Saddle cloths for horses; Whips; Shoulder bags; Suitcases; 
Umbrellas; Unworked or semi-worked leather, namely leather straps, rawhides, raw skins, 
and tanned leather; Vanity cases, not fitted; Walking sticks; Wallets not of precious 
metal. 
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類別 Class 25 
Anoraks; Aprons for wear; Baseball shoes; Basketball sneakers; Belts for clothing; 
Cuffs; Sports shirt; Blouses; Polo shirts; Shirts for suits; Garters; Gloves and 
mittens for wear; Golf shoes; Headbands for clothing; Headgear for wear; Jackets; Suits; 
Skirts; Trousers; Dresses; Japanese traditional clothing; Masquerade costumes; Mufflers; 
Neckerchieves; Neckties; Nightcaps; Other special sports footwear; Pajamas; Bath robes; 
Rain boots; Training shoes; Sandals; Shoes; Boots; Women's shoes; Infants' shoes; 
Raincoats; Overcoats; Scarves; Shawls; Ski boots; Soccer shoes; Socks and stockings; 
Sports overuniforms; Stocking suspenders; Suspenders; Sweaters; Cardigans; Vests; 
Swimming caps; Swimwear; T-shirts; Tennis shoes; Undershirts; Slips; Panties; Shorts; 
Briefs; Brassierers; Waistbands; Wind-jackets; Wristbands. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Amusement machines for use in amusement parks other than arcade video game machines; 
Stuffed toys; Go games; Chess games; Playing cards; Billiard cues; Billiard balls; 
Billiard tables; Baseball gloves; Electric-driven toys; Fishing rods; Fishing reels; 
Butterfly nets; Golf balls; Golf gloves; Golf tees; hand-held games with liquid crystal 
displays; Skis. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Advertising by balloons; Advertising copy writing; Advertising on signboards; Agencies 
for advertising on the inside and/or outside of vehicles; Agencies for clerical works 
of applications for Internet domain names; Agencies for clerical works of issuance and 
sending of bill for use of data base and/or access to the Internet; Agencies for 
clerical works of mail-order via television, catalog, mail, computer, cable or network; 
Agencies for clerical works of order, reception and delivery of mail order via the 
Internet and/or television; Agencies for general clerical works; Agencies for mail 
order via the Internet; Agencies or brokerage for contracts of sale on the Internet 
shopping malls; Analysis and guidance on business management; Arranging newspaper 
subscriptions; Auctioneering; Bill-posting; Business management of hotels; 
Demonstration of goods; Direct mail advertising; Duplication of document; Filing of 
documents or magnetic-tapes; Import-export agencies and providing information about 
them; Information construction and information editing into computer databases; 
Internet advertising; Investigation of consumer attitude and consumption trend by 
collecting and analyzing of key words input into the Internet search engines; Issuance 
of point improvement cards used on the Internet; Issuance of trading stamps; 
Transcription; Magazine advertising agencies; Marketing research; Newspaper advertising 
agencies; Operation services of typewriters; Organization, management or arrangement of 
auction via the Internet; Organization, management or arrangement of display with the 
exhibits on sale of books, pre-recorded video discs and pre-recorded video tapes on the 
Internet; Preparation of financial statements; Providing employment information; 
Providing information about advertising; Providing information about commodity sale; 
Providing information about commodity sale on the Internet shopping malls; Providing 
information about commodity sale via the communication with cellular phone terminals or 
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computer terminals; Providing information about preparation, auditing or certification 
of financial statements; Providing information about business referral services; 
Providing information about sale of new products; Providing information about sale of 
pre-recorded CD, magnetic tapes, video discs and video tapes via the Internet; 
Publicity material rental; Radio advertising agencies; Reception or guidance for 
visitors in buildings; Business referral services; Rental of advertising space on the 
Internet; Rental of vending machines; Rental or leasing of typewriters, copying 
machines and word processors; Shop window decorating; Shorthand services; Street and 
shop-front dissemination of advertising materials; Television advertising agencies. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Building construction works; Machinery installation; Telecommunication wiring; 
Electrical works; Clock and watch repair or maintenance; Clothing repair [mending 
clothing]; Construction consultancy; Disinfecting of telephone hand-sets; Floor 
polishing; Furniture restoration or maintenance; Laundering; Operation, check or 
maintenance of building equipment; Pressing of clothing; Repair or maintenance of 
freezing machines and apparatus; Rental of car-washing apparatus; Rental of electric 
washing machines; Rental of floor cleaning machines; Rental of laundry dryers; Rental 
of mops; Rental of space cooling apparatus for household purposes; Repair of bags or 
pouches; Repair of bicycles; Repair of billiard equipment; Repair of binoculars; Repair 
of camera lenses; Repair of cameras; Repair of facsimile machines; Repair of fishing 
tackle; Repair of game machines and apparatus; Repair of maintenance of loading-
unloading machines and apparatus; Repair of personal ornaments; Repair of radio or 
television sets; Repair of shoes or boots; Repair of spectacles; Repair of sports 
equipment; Repair of video game machines and electronic games; Repair of video games 
with television for personal use and their accessories; Repair or maintenance of 
amusement machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of automobiles; Repair or 
maintenance of cinematographic machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of 
computers; Repair or maintenance of consumer electric appliances; Repair or maintenance 
of cooking pots and pans; Repair or maintenance of digital audio players, digital 
visual players, audio-visual players; Repair or maintenance of diving machines and 
apparatus; Repair or maintenance of electric lighting apparatus; Repair or maintenance 
of fire alarms; Repair or maintenance of gasoline station equipment; Repair or 
maintenance of integrated circuits manufacturing machines and systems; Repair or 
maintenance of laboratory apparatus and instruments; Repair or maintenance of machines 
and apparatus for use in beauty salons or barbers' shops; Repair or maintenance of 
measuring and testing machines and instruments; Repair or maintenance of mobile phones; 
Repair or maintenance of movie projectors; Repair or maintenance of musical instruments; 
Repair or maintenance of office machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of 
optical machines and instruments; Repair or maintenance of other electronic machines, 
namely word processors, optical scanners; Repair or maintenance of overhead projectors; 
Repair or maintenance of packing or wrapping machines and apparatus; Repair or 
maintenance of photographic machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of power 
distribution or control machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of printing or 
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bookbinding machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of sewing machines; Repair or 
maintenance of shoe making machines and instruments; Repair or maintenance of textile 
machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of vending machines; Repair or 
maintenance of vessels; Repair or maintenance of video frequency machines, namely video 
cameras, video tape recorders, video disc players; Safe maintenance or repair; Setup or 
repair of locks; Sharpening of scissors and kitchen knives; Telephone repair; Umbrella 
repair. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Broadcasting of image, voice and sound via the Internet or computer networks; Cable 
radio broadcasting; Cable television broadcasting; Communication via computer terminals; 
Communication via mobile communication terminals; Communication via satellite; 
Electronic bulletin board services, telecommunications services; Electronic mail 
services; Facsimile transmission; Information about television broadcasting, cable 
radio broadcasting and radio broadcasting; Transmission of information about television 
program by computer terminal communication; Mobile telephone communication services; 
News agencies for communication media; Paging services; Providing information about 
communication via computer terminals using computer databases other than broadcasting; 
Providing information about data communication; Providing information about lists in 
telephone directories; Providing information about telecommunication other than 
broadcasting; Providing user access to a global computer network service providers; 
Radio broadcasting; Rental of broadcasting machines and apparatus other than television 
receivers and radio receivers; Rental of modems; Rental of telecommunication equipment 
including telephones and facsimile apparatus; Satellite television broadcasting; TV 
conference communication; Telecommunication via video games with television for 
personal use; Telecommunication via hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; 
Telecommunication via computer terminals; Telegraph services; Telephone services; 
Television broadcasting; Telex services; Transmission of image and sound data; 
Transmission services of sounds and pictures by on-demand systems. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Operating lotteries; Animal exhibitions; Animal training; Art exhibitions; Book rental; 
Booking of seats for shows; Digital image processing; Directing or presentation of 
plays; Direction of making radio or television programs; Duplication of pre-recorded 
media; Duplication or editing of pre-recorded magnetic tapes and optical discs; 
Duplication or editing of pre-recorded video tapes; Educational and instruction 
services relating to arts, crafts, sports or knowledge; Electronic publication; Game 
providing services using communication via computer networks or the Internet; Game 
providing services using communication via video games with television for personal use 
and/or personal computers; Gardens for public admission; Language interpretation; Movie 
showing, film production, or movie film distribution; On-line educational and 
instruction services relating to arts, crafts, sports or knowledge; Operation of video 
equipment or audio equipment for production of radio or television programs; 
Organization, management of arrangement of seminars; Organization, management of 
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arrangement of sports competitions; Organization, management or arrangement of horse 
races; Organization, management or arrangement of mini-car races; Photography; Planning 
arrangement of showing movies, shows, plays or musical performances; Plant exhibitions; 
Presentation of live show performance; Presentation of musical performance; Production 
of radio or television programs; Production of video tape film in the fields of 
education, culture, entertainment of sports not for movies, radio or television 
programs and not for advertising and publicity; Providing amusement parks; Providing 
audio or video studios; Providing billiard rooms ; Providing dance halls; Providing 
electronic publications; Providing facilities for movies, shows, plays, music or 
educational training; Providing game services via the Internet or computer networks; 
Providing images and sounds for sing-along apparatus using communication via computer 
terminals; Providing images and sounds for games using communication via computer 
terminals; Providing mahjong parlors ; Providing music via the Internet of computer 
networks not for download; Providing movies via the Internet of computer networks not 
for download; Providing pictures via the Internet of computer networks not for download; 
Providing programs for hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; Providing slot 
machine parlors ; Publication of books; Reference libraries of literature and 
documentary records; Rental of  facilities for sing-along apparatus; Rental of 
amusement machines and apparatus; Rental of cine-films; Rental of electronic circuits, 
magnetic discs, optical discs, optical magnetic discs, CD-ROMs and magnetic tapes 
featuring programs for video games with television for personal use; Rental of game 
machines and apparatus; Rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; Rental of movie 
projectors and accessories; Rental of musical instruments; Rental of negative films; 
Rental of optical machines and apparatus; Rental of other cinematograhic machines; 
Rental of overhead projectors; Rental of photographic cameras; Rental of positive films; 
Rental of programs for video games with television for personal use; Rental of radio 
sets; Rental of records or sound-recorded magnetic tapes; Rental of sports equipment; 
Rental of sports facilities; Rental of television sets; Rental of toys; Rental of video 
games with television for personal use; Translation. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Provision of advice relating to social security benefits; Agencies or brokerage for 
copyright licensing; Architecture; Computer rental; Computer software design, computer 
programming, or maintenance of computer software; Computer software design, computer 
programming, or maintenance of computer software for amusement apparatus adapted for 
use with television receivers only; Creating or maintaining of websites for others; 
Data conversion from physical to electronic media; Data conversion of computer programs; 
Data processing by computer; Designing of machines; Designing of machines, apparatus, 
instruments [including their parts] or systems composed of such machines, apparatus and 
instruments; Designing of video games with television for personal use; Duplication of 
computer programs; Geological surveys or research; Legal information about agencies for 
judicial registration or deposits; Information about agencies for legal procedures 
relating to lawsuits or other legal issues; Legal information about agencies for 
procedures relating to industrial  property rights, preparation of expert opinions or 
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professional services relating to industrial property rights; Installation of computer 
software; Meteorological information services; On-line authentication of user in 
electronic commerce; Providing computer programs; Providing information about computer 
software design, computer programming, or maintenance of computer software for 
defending system from unlawful computer access and for protecting security of computer 
networks; Rental of computer programs; Rental of drawing instruments; Rental of 
laboratory apparatus and instruments; Rental of magnetic tapes, CD-ROMs and DVD-ROMs 
featuring programs for computer system security of computers and video games with 
television for personal use; Rental of measuring apparatus; Rental of server's memory; 
Surveying; Testing or research on civil engineering; Testing or research on electricity; 
Testing or research on machines, apparatus and instruments; Research on agriculture, 
livestock breeding or fisheries; operation services of computers. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 43 
Accommodation bureaux [brokering reservations for hotels, boarding houses]; Boarding 
for animals; Caring of elderlies; Preschooler and infant care at daycare centers; 
Providing Alcoholic beverages; Providing Beijing style Chinese cuisine; Providing 
French cuisine; Providing Indian cuisine; Providing Italian cuisine; Providing 
Kwangtung style Chinese cuisine; Providing Russian cuisine; Providing Shanghai style 
Chinese cuisine; Providing Sichuan style Chinese cuisine; Providing Spanish cuisine; 
Providing facilities for exhibitions; Providing foods and beverages; Providing foods 
and beverages at restaurants with the Internet equipment; Providing pork cutlets; 
Providing sushi; Providing tea, coffee, cocoa, carbonated drinks and/or fruit juice 
beverages; Providing tea, coffee, cocoa, carbonated drinks or fruit juice beverages 
while allowing customers to play games with installed video game machines; Providing 
temporary accommodation; Providing tempura; Rental of curtains; Rental of floor 
coverings; Rental of furniture; Rental of kitchen worktops; Rental of meeting rooms; 
Rental of sinks; Rental of towels; Rental of wall hangings. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300522071 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA SONY COMPUTER ENTERTAINMENT (SONY 
COMPUTER ENTERTAINMENT INC.) 
1-7-1 Konan, Minato-ku, Tokyo, Japan 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

DEACONS 
5TH FLOOR, ALEXANDRA HOUSE, 18 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, HONG 
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KONG 
[511] 類別編號： 

Class No.: 
14, 18, 25, 37, 43 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

01-11-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

29-09-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Audio-visual cables; Amplifiers; Automatic performance programs for electronic musical 
instruments; Battery chargers; Blank optical discs; Electric cables; Car adapters; 
Controllers especially designed for CD recorders; Controllers especially designed for 
DVD players; Controllers especially designed for DVD recorders; Controllers especially 
designed for DVD video recorders; Controllers especially designed for DVD-ROM players; 
Downloadable electronic publications; Digital still cameras; Displays; Electronic tags 
for electronic discernment; Optical scanners; FM transmitters; Global positioning 
system(GPS); Hard disc recorders; Hard disk drives ; Keyboards; Keyboards for use with 
video games with television for personal use only; Liquid crystal displays; Liquid 
crystal monitors; Loud speakers; Memory cards; Microphones; Modems; Mouses for 
computers; Optical disc players including controllers; Optical disc recorders including 
controllers; Optical fiber cables; Portable digital audio players; Programs for hand-
held games with liquid crystal displays; Receiving tuners for satellite television 
broadcasting; Receiving tuners for terrestrial digital broadcasting; Rechargeable 
batteries; Recorded Optical discs featuring computer programs; Remote controllers  for 
use with hand-held games with liquid crystal displays only; Remote controllers 
especially designed for CD players; Remote controllers especially designed for DVD 
players; Remote controllers for use with computers; Remote controllers for use with 
portable audio-visual players only; Remote controllers for use with portable digital 
audio players only; Remote controllers for use with video games with television for 
personal use only; Routers; Sound recorded compact discs; Sound recorded magnetic cards, 
sheets and tapes; Tuners for television receivers; Video recorded optical discs; Video 
recorded optical magnetic discs. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Addressing machines; Adhesive tapes for stationery or household purposes; Albums; 
Automatic stamp putting-on machines; Babies' diapers of paper; Baggage tags; Ball-point 
pens; Banners of paper; Blueprinting machines; Bookmarkers; Books; Calendars; Cards, 
stationary; Catalogues; Crayons; Decorators' paintbrushes; Diaries; Drawing boards, 
painters' article; Drawing instruments; Electric pencil sharpeners; Electric staplers 
for offices; Envelope sealing machines for offices; Envelopes; Felt writing pens; Flags 
of paper; Food wrapping plastic film for household purposes; Franking machines; Garbage 
bags of paper for household use; Garbage bags of plastics for household use; 
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Geographical maps; Glass bowls for live goldfish; Indoor aquaria; Hand towels of paper; 
Handkerchiefs of paper; Hygienic paper; Inking ribbons; Instruction manuals; Magazines; 
Marking templates; Mechanical pencils; Memo pads containing adhesive on one side of the 
sheets for attachment to surfaces; Mimeographs; Newsletters; Newspapers; Note books; 
Paintings and their reproductions; Engravings; Pamphlets; Paper patterns; Paper 
shredders for office use; Paperboard boxes for industrial packaging; Pen cases; Pencils; 
Photograph stands; Photographs; Picture postcards; Pocket memorandum books; Printed 
lottery tickets other than toys; Printed timetables; Printers' reglets; Printing paper; 
Toilet paper; Filter paper; Postcard paper; Printing type; Relief duplicators; Rotary 
duplicators; Rubber erasers; Rulers for stationery and office use; Sealing wax; Seals, 
stationery; Sheet music; Sketchbooks; Song books; Specification manuals for video game 
programs; Stamp obliterating machines; Stands for pens and pencils; Stapling presses, 
non-electric; Stickers, stationary; Strategic manuals for video games; Table cloths of 
paper; Table napkins of paper; Tags containing adhesive on one side of the sheets for 
attachment to surfaces; Tailors' chalk; Towels of paper; Typewriters; Underlays for 
writing paper; Writing pads; adhesives for stationary or household purposes. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Amusement machines for use in amusement parks other than arcade video game machines; 
Stuffed toys; Go games; Chess games; Playing cards; Billiard cues; Billiard balls; 
Billiard tables; Baseball gloves; Electric-driven toys; Fishing rods; Fishing reels; 
Butterfly nets; Golf balls; Golf gloves; Golf tees; hand-held games with liquid crystal 
displays; Skis. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Advertising by balloons; Advertising copy writing; Advertising on signboards; Agencies 
for advertising on the inside and/or outside of vehicles; Agencies for clerical works 
of applications for Internet domain names; Agencies for clerical works of issuance and 
sending of bill for use of data base and/or access to the Internet; Agencies for 
clerical works of mail-order via television, catalog, mail, computer, cable or network; 
Agencies for clerical works of order, reception and delivery of mail order via the 
Internet and/or television; Agencies for general clerical works; Agencies for mail 
order via the Internet; Agencies or brokerage for contracts of sale on the Internet 
shopping malls; Analysis and guidance on business management; Arranging newspaper 
subscriptions; Auctioneering; Bill-posting; Business management of hotels; 
Demonstration of goods; Direct mail advertising; Duplication of document; Filing of 
documents or magnetic-tapes; Import-export agencies and providing information about 
them; Information construction and information editing into computer databases; 
Internet advertising; Investigation of consumer attitude and consumption trend by 
collecting and analyzing of key words input into the Internet search engines; Issuance 
of point improvement cards used on the Internet; Issuance of trading stamps; 
Transcription; Magazine advertising agencies; Marketing research; Newspaper advertising 
agencies; Operation services of typewriters; Organization, management or arrangement of 
auction via the Internet; Organization, management or arrangement of display with the 
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exhibits on sale of books, pre-recorded video discs and pre-recorded video tapes on the 
Internet; Preparation of financial statements; Providing employment information; 
Providing information about advertising; Providing information about commodity sale; 
Providing information about commodity sale on the Internet shopping malls; Providing 
information about commodity sale via the communication with cellular phone terminals or 
computer terminals; Providing information about preparation, auditing or certification 
of financial statements; Providing information about business referral services; 
Providing information about sale of new products; Providing information about sale of 
pre-recorded CD, magnetic tapes, video discs and video tapes via the Internet; 
Publicity material rental; Radio advertising agencies; Reception or guidance for 
visitors in buildings; Business referral services; Rental of advertising space on the 
Internet; Rental of vending machines; Rental or leasing of typewriters, copying 
machines and word processors; Shop window decorating; Shorthand services; Street and 
shop-front dissemination of advertising materials; Television advertising agencies. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Broadcasting of image, voice and sound via the Internet or computer networks; Cable 
radio broadcasting; Cable television broadcasting; Communication via computer terminals; 
Communication via mobile communication terminals; Communication via satellite; 
Electronic bulletin board services, telecommunications services; Electronic mail 
services; Facsimile transmission; Information about television broadcasting, cable 
radio broadcasting and radio broadcasting; Transmission of information about television 
program by computer terminal communication; Mobile telephone communication services; 
News agencies for communication media; Paging services; Providing information about 
communication via computer terminals using computer databases other than broadcasting; 
Providing information about data communication; Providing information about lists in 
telephone directories; Providing information about telecommunication other than 
broadcasting; Providing user access to a global computer network service providers; 
Radio broadcasting; Rental of broadcasting machines and apparatus other than television 
receivers and radio receivers; Rental of modems; Rental of telecommunication equipment 
including telephones and facsimile apparatus; Satellite television broadcasting; TV 
conference communication; Telecommunication via video games with television for 
personal use; Telecommunication via hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; 
Telecommunication via computer terminals; Telegraph services; Telephone services; 
Television broadcasting; Telex services; Transmission of image and sound data; 
Transmission services of sounds and pictures by on-demand systems. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Operating lotteries; Animal exhibitions; Animal training; Art exhibitions; Book rental; 
Booking of seats for shows; Digital image processing; Directing or presentation of 
plays; Direction of making radio or television programs; Duplication of pre-recorded 
media; Duplication or editing of pre-recorded magnetic tapes and optical discs; 
Duplication or editing of pre-recorded video tapes; Educational and instruction 
services relating to arts, crafts, sports or knowledge; Electronic publication; Game 
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providing services using communication via computer networks or the Internet; Game 
providing services using communication via video games with television for personal use 
and/or personal computers; Gardens for public admission; Language interpretation; Movie 
showing, film production, or movie film distribution; On-line educational and 
instruction services relating to arts, crafts, sports or knowledge; Operation of video 
equipment or audio equipment for production of radio or television programs; 
Organization, management of arrangement of seminars; Organization, management of 
arrangement of sports competitions; Organization, management or arrangement of horse 
races; Organization, management or arrangement of mini-car races; Photography; Planning 
arrangement of showing movies, shows, plays or musical performances; Plant exhibitions; 
Presentation of live show performance; Presentation of musical performance; Production 
of radio or television programs; Production of video tape film in the fields of 
education, culture, entertainment of sports not for movies, radio or television 
programs and not for advertising and publicity; Providing amusement parks; Providing 
audio or video studios; Providing billiard rooms ; Providing dance halls; Providing 
electronic publications; Providing facilities for movies, shows, plays, music or 
educational training; Providing game services via the Internet or computer networks; 
Providing images and sounds for sing-along apparatus using communication via computer 
terminals; Providing images and sounds for games using communication via computer 
terminals; Providing mahjong parlors ; Providing music via the Internet of computer 
networks not for download; Providing movies via the Internet of computer networks not 
for download; Providing pictures via the Internet of computer networks not for download; 
Providing programs for hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; Providing slot 
machine parlors ; Publication of books; Reference libraries of literature and 
documentary records; Rental of  facilities for sing-along apparatus; Rental of 
amusement machines and apparatus; Rental of cine-films; Rental of electronic circuits, 
magnetic discs, optical discs, optical magnetic discs, CD-ROMs and magnetic tapes 
featuring programs for video games with television for personal use; Rental of game 
machines and apparatus; Rental of image-recorded magnetic tapes; Rental of movie 
projectors and accessories; Rental of musical instruments; Rental of negative films; 
Rental of optical machines and apparatus; Rental of other cinematograhic machines; 
Rental of overhead projectors; Rental of photographic cameras; Rental of positive films; 
Rental of programs for video games with television for personal use; Rental of radio 
sets; Rental of records or sound-recorded magnetic tapes; Rental of sports equipment; 
Rental of sports facilities; Rental of television sets; Rental of toys; Rental of video 
games with television for personal use; Translation. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Provision of advice relating to social security benefits; Agencies or brokerage for 
copyright licensing; Architecture; Computer rental; Computer software design, computer 
programming, or maintenance of computer software; Computer software design, computer 
programming, or maintenance of computer software for amusement apparatus adapted for 
use with television receivers only; Creating or maintaining of websites for others; 
Data conversion from physical to electronic media; Data conversion of computer programs; 
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Data processing by computer; Designing of machines; Designing of machines, apparatus, 
instruments [including their parts] or systems composed of such machines, apparatus and 
instruments; Designing of video games with television for personal use; Duplication of 
computer programs; Geological surveys or research; Legal information about agencies for 
judicial registration or deposits; Information about agencies for legal procedures 
relating to lawsuits or other legal issues; Legal information about agencies for 
procedures relating to industrial  property rights, preparation of expert opinions or 
professional services relating to industrial property rights; Installation of computer 
software; Meteorological information services; On-line authentication of user in 
electronic commerce; Providing computer programs; Providing information about computer 
software design, computer programming, or maintenance of computer software for 
defending system from unlawful computer access and for protecting security of computer 
networks; Rental of computer programs; Rental of drawing instruments; Rental of 
laboratory apparatus and instruments; Rental of magnetic tapes, CD-ROMs and DVD-ROMs 
featuring programs for computer system security of computers and video games with 
television for personal use; Rental of measuring apparatus; Rental of server's memory; 
Surveying; Testing or research on civil engineering; Testing or research on electricity; 
Testing or research on machines, apparatus and instruments; Research on agriculture, 
livestock breeding or fisheries; operation services of computers. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 14 
Alarm clocks; Automobile clocks; Candle extinguishers and candlesticks of precious 
metal; Clock and watch hands; Commemorative shields; Dials for clocks and watches; 
Earrings; Tie pins; Pendants; Brooches; Jewellery; Trinket rings; Bracelets; Flower 
vases and bowls of precious metal; Jewel cases of precious metal; Keyrings; Needle 
cases of precious metal; Nutcrackers of precious metal; Pepper pots of precious metal; 
Sugar bowls of precious metal; Salt shakers of precious metal; Egg cups of precious 
metal; Napkin holders of precious metal; Napkin rings of precious metal; Trays of 
precious metal; Toothpick holders of precious metal; Other parts and accessories of 
clocks and watches; Pendulums; Pocket watches; Powder compacts of precious metal; 
Precious metals and their alloys; Purses and wallets of precious metal; Shoe ornaments 
of precious metal; Smokers' articles of precious metal; Stopwatches; Table clocks; 
Trophies; Unwrought and semi-wrought precious stones and their imitations; Wall clocks; 
Watch and clock cases; Watch and clock springs; Watch bands and straps; Watch chains; 
Watch glasses; Wrist watches; drinking cups, dishes, teapots, jugs of precious metal. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Backpacks; Boston bags; Business card cases; Canes; Card cases; Carry-on bags; Clothing 
for domestic pets; Day packs; Folding briefcases; Handbags; Handles of canes or 
walking-sticks; Industrial packaging containers of leather; Key cases; Metal bag 
fittings; Metal parts of canes and walking-sticks; Pouches and cases for cosmetics; 
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Purse clasps; Riding saddle; Saddle cloths for horses; Whips; Shoulder bags; Suitcases; 
Umbrellas; Unworked or semi-worked leather, namely leather straps, rawhides, raw skins, 
and tanned leather; Vanity cases, not fitted; Walking sticks; Wallets not of precious 
metal. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Anoraks; Aprons for wear; Baseball shoes; Basketball sneakers; Belts for clothing; 
Cuffs; Sports shirt; Blouses; Polo shirts; Shirts for suits; Garters; Gloves and 
mittens for wear; Golf shoes; Headbands for clothing; Headgear for wear; Jackets; Suits; 
Skirts; Trousers; Dresses; Japanese traditional clothing; Masquerade costumes; Mufflers; 
Neckerchieves; Neckties; Nightcaps; Other special sports footwear; Pajamas; Bath robes; 
Rain boots; Training shoes; Sandals; Shoes; Boots; Women's shoes; Infants' shoes; 
Raincoats; Overcoats; Scarves; Shawls; Ski boots; Soccer shoes; Socks and stockings; 
Sports overuniforms; Stocking suspenders; Suspenders; Sweaters; Cardigans; Vests; 
Swimming caps; Swimwear; T-shirts; Tennis shoes; Undershirts; Slips; Panties; Shorts; 
Briefs; Brassierers; Waistbands; Wind-jackets; Wristbands. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Building construction works; Machinery installation; Telecommunication wiring; 
Electrical works; Clock and watch repair or maintenance; Clothing repair [mending 
clothing]; Construction consultancy; Disinfecting of telephone hand-sets; Floor 
polishing; Furniture restoration or maintenance; Laundering; Operation, check or 
maintenance of building equipment; Pressing of clothing; Repair or maintenance of 
freezing machines and apparatus; Rental of car-washing apparatus; Rental of electric 
washing machines; Rental of floor cleaning machines; Rental of laundry dryers; Rental 
of mops; Rental of space cooling apparatus for household purposes; Repair of bags or 
pouches; Repair of bicycles; Repair of billiard equipment; Repair of binoculars; Repair 
of camera lenses; Repair of cameras; Repair of facsimile machines; Repair of fishing 
tackle; Repair of game machines and apparatus; Repair of maintenance of loading-
unloading machines and apparatus; Repair of personal ornaments; Repair of radio or 
television sets; Repair of shoes or boots; Repair of spectacles; Repair of sports 
equipment; Repair of video game machines and electronic games; Repair of video games 
with television for personal use and their accessories; Repair or maintenance of 
amusement machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of automobiles; Repair or 
maintenance of cinematographic machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of 
computers; Repair or maintenance of consumer electric appliances; Repair or maintenance 
of cooking pots and pans; Repair or maintenance of digital audio players, digital 
visual players, audio-visual players; Repair or maintenance of diving machines and 
apparatus; Repair or maintenance of electric lighting apparatus; Repair or maintenance 
of fire alarms; Repair or maintenance of gasoline station equipment; Repair or 
maintenance of integrated circuits manufacturing machines and systems; Repair or 
maintenance of laboratory apparatus and instruments; Repair or maintenance of machines 
and apparatus for use in beauty salons or barbers' shops; Repair or maintenance of 
measuring and testing machines and instruments; Repair or maintenance of mobile phones; 
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Repair or maintenance of movie projectors; Repair or maintenance of musical instruments; 
Repair or maintenance of office machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of 
optical machines and instruments; Repair or maintenance of other electronic machines, 
namely word processors, optical scanners; Repair or maintenance of overhead projectors; 
Repair or maintenance of packing or wrapping machines and apparatus; Repair or 
maintenance of photographic machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of power 
distribution or control machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of printing or 
bookbinding machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of sewing machines; Repair or 
maintenance of shoe making machines and instruments; Repair or maintenance of textile 
machines and apparatus; Repair or maintenance of vending machines; Repair or 
maintenance of vessels; Repair or maintenance of video frequency machines, namely video 
cameras, video tape recorders, video disc players; Safe maintenance or repair; Setup or 
repair of locks; Sharpening of scissors and kitchen knives; Telephone repair; Umbrella 
repair. 
 
類別 Class 43 
Accommodation bureaux [brokering reservations for hotels, boarding houses]; Boarding 
for animals; Caring of elderlies; Preschooler and infant care at daycare centers; 
Providing Alcoholic beverages; Providing Beijing style Chinese cuisine; Providing 
French cuisine; Providing Indian cuisine; Providing Italian cuisine; Providing 
Kwangtung style Chinese cuisine; Providing Russian cuisine; Providing Shanghai style 
Chinese cuisine; Providing Sichuan style Chinese cuisine; Providing Spanish cuisine; 
Providing facilities for exhibitions; Providing foods and beverages; Providing foods 
and beverages at restaurants with the Internet equipment; Providing pork cutlets; 
Providing sushi; Providing tea, coffee, cocoa, carbonated drinks and/or fruit juice 
beverages; Providing tea, coffee, cocoa, carbonated drinks or fruit juice beverages 
while allowing customers to play games with installed video game machines; Providing 
temporary accommodation; Providing tempura; Rental of curtains; Rental of floor 
coverings; Rental of furniture; Rental of kitchen worktops; Rental of meeting rooms; 
Rental of sinks; Rental of towels; Rental of wall hangings. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300558162 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
The applicant claims the colour blue as an element of the 
trade mark. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

NGRID INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY LIMITED 
1-3 STRAND, LONDON, WC2N 5EH, UNITED KINGDOM 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Squire Patton Boggs (Kam W. Law) 
29th Floor, Edinburgh Tower, The Landmark 15 Queen's Road 
Central HONG KONG 
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[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 37, 39, 40 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

30-12-2005 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

08-10-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 1 
Electricity; treated water; chemicals and chemical products. 
 
類別 Class 4 
Gas; fuels; oils. 
 
類別 Class 6 
Pipes and tubes of metals; metal goods; parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid 
goods. 
 
類別 Class 7 
Pipe installation apparatus, pumps and compressors; machines; parts and fittings for 
all of the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 8 
Hand tools and implements, including drilling equipment; parts and fittings for all of 
the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Printed matter; periodical publications; manuals. 
 
類別 Class 17 
Pipes; pipe stoppers; pipe seals; glands and couplings, non-metal fittings and valves 
for use with pipes and cables; plastic connectors; insulating materials; parts and 
fittings for all of the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Preparation of invoices all relating to the generation, supply, distribution and 
transmission of electricity, gas or water; purchase and/or sale of gas, gaseous fuels, 
electricity and/or water; services relating to the purchase of and trading in gas, 
gaseous fuels, electricity, water and oil; credit card registration services; meter 
reading services; business consultancy services; industrial consultancy services 
relating to the management of utility industries, electricity, gas or water industries, 



公報編號 Journal No.: 666                公布日期 Publication Date: 08-01-2016 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

18/20 
 
 

construction industries and infrastructure; advice, information and consultancy 
services relating to all of the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Financial clearing and settlement services, all relating to the generation, supply, 
distribution and transmission of electricity, gas or water; insurance services; 
provision of loan and credit facilities; direct debiting and discount services; leasing 
of property; financing of projects; financial services; advice, information and 
consultancy services relating to all of the aforesaid services; acquisition services 
relating to telecommunication, transmission and broadcasting facilities; real estate 
management; financial and real estate management services relating to telecommunication, 
wireless and mobile phone wireless sites. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunication and communications services; voice, image and data transmission 
services; operation of telecommunications apparatus, instruments, networks and systems; 
communication and telemetry services; network services provider services; television, 
satellite, radio and digital broadcasting and diffusion services; telecommunication 
services for transmission and distribution of information; consultancy services 
relating to telecommunication services for distribution and transmission of information; 
advice, information and consultancy services relating to all of the aforesaid services; 
broadcasting and transmission via wireless media of analog, digital, audio, video, 
pager, radio, microwave, television, data and emergency signals; providing shared 
transmission sites for use by multiple customers and transmission equipment; services 
of providing a distribution and transmission network for telecommunication, 
transmission and broadcasting. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Design, technical support and project management relating to telecommunications 
apparatus, instruments, networks and systems; services relating to the auditing of 
energy consumption and of the efficiency of operation of appliances and the safety 
checking of appliances and pipework; scientific, engineering and environmental research 
and development services; architectural services relating to land development; 
surveying services; computer services and computer programming services; maintenance 
and updating of computer software; design of computer software and programming; testing 
of gas, electricity, water and telecommunications installations, apparatus and 
instruments and pipework apparatus and instruments; inspection of pipelines; management 
of projects relating to electricity, oil, telecommunications and gas, and consultancy 
services related thereto; engineering services; design services; scientific and 
technological services; research services; advice, information and consultancy services 
relating to all of the aforesaid services; planning services regarding installation and 
maintenance of broadcasting, telecommunication and transmission equipment, apparatus 
and instruments; metering of gas, electricity, water and oils; measuring gas 
consumption; metering of telecommunications. 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Transformers; electronic and scientific apparatus and instruments; computer programmes 
relating to the generation, supply, distribution and transmission of electricity, gas 
or water; meters; measuring and signalling apparatus and instruments; computer hardware 
and software; computer peripherals; fuel dispensing, metering and storage apparatus and 
instruments and systems; apparatus and instruments for exchanging, storing, 
transmission and collection of data; modems; network apparatus and instruments; 
telecommunications and communications apparatus and instruments; monitoring and 
supervision apparatus and instruments; credit, charge and debit cards; smart cards; 
cards being encoded; parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Installation, maintenance and repair of telecommunications equipment, apparatus and 
instruments, networks and systems; installation, maintenance and repair of 
installations for use in the supply and distribution of electricity, gas, water or 
telecommunications; installation of electricity, gas, water or telecommunication supply 
and distribution installations; installation, repair, emergency servicing and 
maintenance of gas, electricity and water appliances, apparatus and instruments; laying, 
repair, maintenance, replacement and refurbishment of pipelines; repair of roads and 
paths, construction, repair and maintenance of gas and electricity installations; 
installation, repair and maintenance of energy-using apparatus and instruments; 
construction, repair and maintenance of energy-using installations; installation of 
insulating materials; building construction services; construction, maintenance, repair 
and renovation of property, utilities metering services; construction of installations 
for distribution of gas, gaseous fuels, oils and electricity; construction of 
telecommunications network; advice, information and consultancy services relating to 
all of the aforesaid services; consultancy services regarding the installation and 
maintenance of telecommunication, transmission and broadcasting equipment, apparatus 
and instruments; installation and maintenance of transmission and broadcasting 
equipment, apparatus and instruments; real estate development services. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Storage, distribution, transportation, shipping, and delivery of gas, liquefied natural 
gas, gas hydrates, gaseous fuels and water; transmission, storage, distribution and 
supply of electricity and other energy sources; leasing and rental of cars and 
commercial vehicles; consultancy services relating to the supply, distribution and 
transmission of electricity, gas and water; advice, information and consultancy 
services relating to all of the aforesaid services 
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類別 Class 40 
Material treatment services; water treatment services; power generation services; waste 
disposal services; consultancy services relating to the generation of electricity, gas 
and water; advice, information and consultancy services relating to all of the 
aforesaid services. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
303132567 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Actelion Pharmaceuticals Ltd 
Gewerbestrasse 16, CH-4123 Allschwil, SWITZERLAND 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Simmons & Simmons 
13th Floor, One Pacific Place, 88 Queensway, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

5 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

12-09-2014 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

11-11-2015 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 5 
Pharmaceutical preparations for the treatment of cancer. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 5 
Pharmaceutical preparations excluding pharmaceutical preparations for the treatment of 
cancer. 
 
 

 


